Aeep River Board of HFire Commissioners

57 Union Street » Deep River, CT 06417

Feb. 1, 2016

The February 1, 2016 meeting of the Deep River Fire Commission began at 7:03 P.M.
with Spitzschuh, Lee, Bowden, and Budney. Lanouette was absent.

The minutes of the January 1, 2016 were reviewed and accepted as written. Moved by
Budney, 2°¢ Bowden. Unan.

The Financial Statements were reviewed. Most looked okay, but snow removal has done
up a lot. The new snow removal company is Riverstone Landscaping. A copy of the
contract will be forwarded to the Town Clerk.

All other bills were normal.

Chief repotted 16 calls last month.
All other topics will be discussed later in the meeting.

The Deputy said the fire coverage in Essex lasted a few days. Some equipment was lost
or damaged. If insurance will not cover the losses, the funds to replace the equipment
will need to come out of the budget.

Fire Marshal could not be at the meeting, and did not have time to electronically file his
report.

There was no Engineer’s report.
There was no Chairman’s report.

{Under Old Business, a letter to the Selectmen/Board of Finance was discussed. This
letter will address either repairs needed with existing buildings, or the status of a new
building. Bowden will work on this and send it to the Chief for approval, before going to
the recipients.

A schedule concerning the Fire Marshal position was discussed. Lee will have it posted
sometime mid-month to start this process.

There was also a follow-up discussion about Workman’s Comp. Bowden will see if he
can get some answers,

There was no Other Business.




Meeting adjourned at 7:54. Moved by Budney, 2™ Spitzschuh, Unan.

Respectfully Submitted,

Cle




